JOHN H. HENDRIX CORPORATlON

(915) 684-6631
S 223 WEST WALL, SUITE 525
R MIDLAND. TEXAS 79701

June 5, 1991

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
P. O. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Attention: Mr. Jerry Sexton

RE: Pike Federal No. 1
Unit A - Section 6,
T23S - R38E,
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Please find attached a copy of your Form C-103. The
subject well was originally drilled by Amoco as a triple
completion in the Blinebry, Tubb, and Drinkard. The
completion consisted of three strings of tubing and two
production packers to isolate the three zones.

In January of 1978 the Tubb tubing became plugged off
due to paraffin and lost tools. In December, 1979 a 2" plug
was set in the Drinkard string at 6850’, and the Drinkard
tubing was perforated from 6199’ - 6264’. This work left the
pDrinkard temporarily abandoned with the Tubb zone producing
up the original Drinkard tubing. Last production for the
Blinebry was June, 1982.

Effective February 1, 1987, Petrus 0il Company purchased
this property from Amoco Production Company. Effective
November 1, 1989, John H. Hendrix Corporation purchased the
property from Petrus.

Starting January 26, 1991, John H. Hendrix Corporation
started attempting to retrieve the tubing strings and clean
them out. An excess of $100,000 was spent in cleaning out
the well due to stuck tubing and packers. Due to the high
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risk of three tubing strings and packer getting stuck again,
we ran the tubing, RBP and packer as reported on the attached
C-103. We plan in the near future to request permission to
down hole commingle the three zones.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. If you
have any questions, please call
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Ronnie H. Westbrook
Vice-President

Youﬁﬁ very truly,

RHW/ah

JOHN H. HENDRIX CORPORATION
MIDLAND, TEXAS



